
Site Report – Perryville – March, 2021

To: Superintendent Kasie Luke
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Taryn Williams, Head Teacher

Outstanding Activities and Events

● Congratulations to Ty Kosbruk, who took third place in the statewide Educators Rising competition!
He’s now been invited to compete at the national level in Washington D.C. this June.

● Perryville basketball did great at the make-up Jamboree and we’re so proud of them! Thank you to
Port Heiden for coming to join the tournament.
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● Chrystyna taught students about Ukraine—where her family is from—and afterwards they learned a
Ukrainian dance!

Personnel

● Chrystyna has been settling into her role in the elementary classroom and we’re so happy to have
her!

● We’ve had 100% staffing all month! Thank you to our staff members and substitute workers who
have been there each and every day.

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress

● Preschool students celebrated Valentine’s Day, learned their letters, and completed some cultural
activities!
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● Elementary students have been learning so much about the scientific method! They’ve had fun
trying out some hands-on experiments. They also celebrated the 100th day of school this month!

● Middle school students have been working on finishing up their social studies standards—they’ve
been learning about the thirteen original colonies and creation myths around the world!
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● High School students are working on finishing their standards up as we get into the last stretch of
school! We have been learning about the Civil War in social studies and gravitational attraction and
radiation in physics!

Technology Progress

● Sam and Schyler outfitted us with some new technology items this month and Megan, our
Technology Liaison, has been busy getting everything set up!

Facility Update

● Thank you to Andrew LeGrand who helped fix the heating problem in our student store room!
● Everything else is running smoothly and we’re grateful that we haven’t had any major issues.

LSAC Activity

● Our LSAC has continued to meet monthly. At our last meeting on March 3rd, we were able to finish
preparing for the upcoming culture week and get ready for end-of-the-year events.

Volunteer Report

● We continue to be grateful to those that have volunteered so that we can have open gym every
night! Thank you to Audrey O’Domin and Kaylynn Hobson.

● Thank you to Dana Phillips, Audrey O’Domin, Bertha Skonberg, Abby Wiegand, Chrystyna Tsuvanyk,
and Megan Maloney for being on our culture week committee! Everything is planned and we’re now
working on ordering supplies.

Professional Development

● Megan has been conducting a study on project-based learning for her Master’s degree!
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● Taryn just finished up the RTI conference course and has been working through her Alaska Studies
requirement for full certification.

Pupil Attendance

● Our attendance was 99.44% for the month of February! That puts it at 96.14% for the year so far.

Student and Staff Safety

● We continue to remain open due to a lack of COVID transmission in the village!

Subsistence Calendar

● Community members discussed their support of the subsistence calendar at our most recent LSAC
member! The calendar has allowed us to continuously have over 95% attendance and offer students
more opportunities outside of the school day.

● This month, Devin presented his experiencing out slideshow for Cultural Awareness! We are very
proud of him.

● We have several students working on upcoming experiencing out projects as well.

Other

● Janette and Ty were both accepted to BBRCTE’s Alaska Business Week and will be traveling to King
Salmon on March 21st to participate in the program.

● Five middle and high school students will be working on the carving class offered by BBRCTE and UAF
Bristol Bay campus; we are so grateful for all of these opportunities that have been made available to
our students.

● Thank you for taking the time to read through our updates every month! We appreciate the kind
feedback we’ve received.
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